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RAISING SUPPORT FOR 

‘BUSH’ CHURCH PLANTERS IN NEPAL! 

 

During my trip to Nepal last March, I had the privilege of 

meeting church planters throughout the bush of Nepal. 

These men are poor with a passion for evangelism, 

discipleship and multiplying independent Baptist churches 

that will go do likewise. It was exciting to see the Lord call 

men throughout the ‘bush’ villages to the ministry with a 

passion for soul winning, pastoring, and church planting. 

 

During the month of May, I took Stephen Thiumai of India to 

churches throughout the Northeast to present 8 national 

‘bush’ church planters for prayer and support. Brother 

Stephen is overseeing these church planters. The support 

level is $100 for 6 church planters and $250 a month for 2 

nationals who visit the church planters with instruction, 

counsel and encouragement. The response of the churches 

was a blessing. We praise the Lord for the support that was 

raised. 

 

6 bicycles were purchased for 6 ‘Bush’ church planters replacing 
their transportation by foot and enabling them to cover more 
villages. The cost was $115 for each bike. 

 
 

 

 
A new rugged motorbike was purchased by a church member for 

the 2 Nepal church planters to share in spreading the Gospel 
throughout the Himalayan mountains of Nepal. The cost was 

$2,500. 

 
One more motorbike is needed so that each church planter could 

have their own bike. 

 

My January 2025 Newsletter ended with a report on 

‘A Year of Repairs’ 

 

When we packed and moved to Alabama in December 

2019, I pinched a nerve that affected my lower back and 

left leg. After 5 years of pain medicine, physical therapy, 

shots, chiropractic adjustments and increasing pain, I 

scheduled back surgery and cleared my calendar from June 

through August for recovery.  

 

My surgery was scheduled for June 5. In preop, my heart 

was in A-fib, and the surgery postponed until I could see a 

cardiologist in early July. However, my primary doctor was 

able to schedule me with a cardiologist 2 days after preop. I 

was cleared for surgery on June 10! Praise the Lord for 

God’s calendar! 

 

The surgery was a success with immediate relief for my leg 

and back. Praise the Lord for what He has enabled the 

doctors to do. My recovery is slow demanding patience. 

Every day is a better day! God’s grace is sufficient!  

 

Thank you for your concern and prayers during this time. By 

the grace of God, I plan to be back in the saddle this 

coming September to take the nationals to churches. I look 

forward to many more years of service in His kingdom. 

Thank you for your faithful prayer and support! 

(for he is faithful that promised). – Hebrews 10:23 

 


